MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2019
10:30 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, February 13, 2019, at 
10:30 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on January 25, 2019 as read.

A joint motion by the levee board commissioners to approve granting Mr. Vince Hawkins a letter on no objection to apply to the Louisiana State Land Office to build a bulkhead and walkway on Caminada Bay off of East Central.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Discussed that the Bayside Breakwater is ready to go out for bid and Jefferson Parish has the money for this project. A joint motion by the commissioners of the levee board to authorize the engineers to put the Breakwater Project out to bid using the GO MESA money from Jefferson Parish and the state. 2. Working with DNR on the Cheniere Breakwater Project on the permit renewal.  4. The culvert should be installed on the Hebert Levee by the end of the week. 5. The permits for the Fifi Island Rocks will expire this year.
President Camardelle reported that we are getting the money for the additional segmented rock breakwaters from Jefferson Parish. This is the GOMESA money and it involves the state. He will attend an Association of Levee Board Meeting this Friday in Baton Rouge. He is working on a levees, rocks and pumps to help the island. Thanked the Governor, CPRA, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, and Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Templet and Roberts for helping with funding for levee board projects. The Coast Guard is scheduled to dredge and will place spoils on Fifi Island. He also thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves for helping to secure funding for our levees, rocks and pumps. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:26 a.m.
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